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Swyncombe Parish Council

Parish Clerk:  Kristina Tynan

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting of the Swyncombe Parish Council Held at 7pm on Monday 14th May 2018 In the Swyncombe Cricket Pavilion, Cookley Green 

Present:

Councillors:
      Liz Longley (EL)
                                                                         Tracey Taverner (TT)

                                                         Peter Green (PG)
                                                                         P Willis Fleming (PWF)

                                                         Sam Fielden (SF)


District Councillor:                                       Anna Badcock 

Officer:
                                                         Kristina Tynan

Members of the Public:                              1 

1.         Welcome


EL welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2.
Apologies


Cllr Steve Harrod.
2.         To approve the Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting 22/5/2017

Resolved: That these minutes were a correct record of this meeting and that they be signed by the Chairman
3.
Chairman’s report 2017/2018

In reviewing the year, I find we have quite a list to recognise.  I will try to be brief.

Broadband

Finally, this has arrived at Howe Hill, Park Corner, Cookley Green and Swyncombe.  Russells Water and Maidensgrove have had the Village Networks service since mid 2017 and the BT service within the last three months.  I would like to record my thanks, once again to Peter Richardson, William Perrin and Peter Green for their tireless work in achieving this for us all.

Bus Service

The Shopping Bus service continues and is well supported.  Once again thank you to Peter Willis Fleming and Jim McWhirter their ongoing work to make this service work so smoothly. 

Bonfire Night

Another successful event once again.  326 people attended and with takings of £1884 the cost of the fireworks, were easily covered.  All thanks to the firework team for making this such a successful community event. The 2018 event already in the planning stages.

Litter Blitz
The Litter Blitzes continue to be very successful.  Lots of litter and wood collected.  Thanks to the efforts of the residents of Russells Water and Cookley Green.  Also, a very good community event.  Taking pride in our Parish and Community are at the heart of these events.  I would also like to thank Sam Fielden and Graham Ryes Webb for the loan of the trailer for the Cookley Green Litter Blitz.

War Memorial

Many thanks to Graham Ryes Webb and Nicola Perry for doing such a fantastic job on maintaining the War Memorial.  It is looking absolutely beautiful at the moment and not a weed in sight!

Russells Water Village Hall Party

This party was held in September, by kind invitation of Tracey and Dan Taverner, at the Five Horseshoes.  Many members of the Parishes of Swyncombe, Bix and Pishill with Stonor getting involved, many entertainments including face painting, pony rides – special thanks to Caroline Bowers for bringing her ponies. Plus lots of delicious food. A very happy successful event in every way.   More planned this year, namely a Village Hall Party on Saturday 23rd June plus other events, watch this space.

Grass Cutting

I would like to say a personal thank you to Mr White who has retired from cutting the grass on Cookley Green for many years.  It was a wonderfully easy relationship for which we are very grateful.  Ollie Brake has now kindly taken over.

Highways

Much time and effort has been expended this year on measures to reduce the speeding and accidents at Cookley Green and Park Corner.

We have already recorded the speeds over a week at Cookley Green and are about to instigate the same process at Park Corner.  The speeds reported at Cookley Green were lower on average than we had expected.  The majority sticking to the speed limits.

New Chevrons have been placed on the bend Cookley Green plus updating of signs along the Green. Speed camera signs have been placed at Park Corner.

We are also hoping to engage with the Speedwatch initiative, where local volunteers record speeding traffic.  This is a work in progress and more updates will follow.

Nettlebed Post Office

Whilst this is not in our Parish it does offer a service to all our Parishioners, so it was with great concern that we learnt of the closing of the service at the Petrol Station at Nettlebed in February of this year.  We were asked, amongst other local Parishes, to help with a solution.  A mobile service is now operating on Mondays and Thursdays 9-11am outside the Village Club.  We are being encouraged to use this as if take up is low it might go altogether.  The long-term solution would be to find someone who would be willing to take this on alongside another going concern as per the Petrol Station.  This is an ongoing project. Updates will follow.

Battles Over November 2018

This event is being organised country wide by the Royal British Legion in November. It is to commemorate the end of the First World War. The idea is that a line of Beacons are set alight across the country.  The local event is going ahead with the support of Bix, Pishill with Stonor and Swyncombe. at Bix Common, where a Beacon will be set alight. More information to follow.

Parish Councillors
It was with great sadness that we received the resignation of John Halls this year.  He has been on the SPC for 18 years.  We would like to thank him for his constant support for the Parish and his commitment to the Village Hall rebuild and the Pavilion rebuild. We wish him well for his new life with his family in Cumbria. 

We approached Peter Green to join the Parish Council and he very kindly accepted.  He was co-opted in March.  We look forward to working with him for many years to come.

I would very much like to thank Peter Willis Fleming for stepping into the breach and being our Vice Chair after the resignation of John Halls. Peter only wanted to do it for a short time, thank you for your support and help all of which has been greatly appreciated.

Sam Fielden has kindly agreed to take up the mantel of Vice Chair, thank you for agreeing to do this.

Finally thank you to Tracey Taverner for her support and work the Parish Council and for agreeing to take on the Vice Chair of the Village Hall Russells Water and lastly but definitely not least, Kristina Tynan without whom we would be lost.
4.
To receive Reports from:


1. District Councillor – Anna Badcock

Local Plan – The current plan which included Chalgrove was defeated at Council and on the back of this John Cotton resigned as Leader.  Jane Murphy is now the Leader. There were 2 reasons for Councillors not backing it; firstly, on the issue of Martin Baker and the length of its lease on the Chalgrove Site and which Homes England would have to had put in a Compulsory Purchase (Clear advice from Legal Counsel that this may not be able to happen); and secondly with regard to the Road Infrastructure. There are lots of people who want Chalgrove included due to news schools, affordable housing etc but on balance Councillors did not think it should be included. OCC also disagreed with the Local Plan due to Road Infrastructure issue as Homes England would only give two thirds of the money needed.

There is a meeting tomorrow night of the SODC Council which will consider where we go next, Option 4 is to consider other sites and SODC will also need to see if they can delay the Local Plan to re-look at Chalgrove and other sites. All sites that were considered at the beginning of the Local Plan process will be looked at again. It will come back again and there is some dependency on the Growth Deal, which a decision will be made on in July. 

SODC have won back the 5 Year Land Supply. SODC are hoping to deliver the Plan in 2020 but depending of the Growth Deal decision this may need to be in 2019.

PWF said he is very worried about how this happened and is there a time limit on delivering 3000 homes. AB said it will be achievable in the time frame and it is very important to find the best way forward for South Oxfordshire and she urged SPC Councillors to read the Council Paper which will be on the SODC website after the meeting tomorrow. KT will send Councillors the link.

AB stated that it is not the ideal place to be in but thinks that all considered it is the best thing to do. There will need to be another consultation when SODC Council have considered all the sites again.

EL thanked AB for coming to the meeting.

2. County Councillor – Steve Harrod’s Annual Report was emailed to Councillors.

3. Thames Valley Police -TVP had sent their latest newsletter which had been given to Councillors.

 4. Cricket Club -There was no report
5.         Public Forum
THERE BEING NO OTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 7.10PM
Swyncombe Annual Parish Meeting 14/5/2018
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